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The 2018 Sedlescombe Annual Parish Assembly will take place on  

Wednesday 18 th  April at 7pm in Sedlescombe Village Hall  

The Annual Parish Meeting is a meeting of all the local government electors 

for the Parish, which the public can participate in. It is NOT a Meeting of the 
Parish Council. Anyone may attend but only registered electors of the Parish 

may speak . The purpose of the meeting is so that the Parish Council can 

explain what it has been doing over the last year and it enables the electors 
to have their say on anything they consider is important to the people of the 

Parish.   

 
Doors open at 6.30pm  whe re  you will have an opportunity to view tables displayed 

by local businesses and organisations   
 

IF YOU WOU LD LIKE TO BOOK A DISPLAY TABLE , PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK ON 
075 310 654 69 . 

 

There will be a free prize draw for those attending  
and for Parish Council volunteers. 

 

Agenda for the business part of the meeting, starting at 7pm  

1.  Chairman's welcome and to receive any apologies for absence 

2.  Approval of Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 29th March 2017 

3.  Reports from the groups and organisations of Sedlescombe 

4.  Report of the Parish Council Chairman 

5.  Electorsô question and answer session with County Cllr. Carl Maynard, 

District Cllr. Tony Ganly and Parish Council Chairman Cllr. Jonathan Vine-

Hall 

 

Signed  

 

Jonathan  Vine - Hall  

 

Chairman of Sedlescombe  Parish  Council  

 

At the end of the business part of the meeting, during the serving of light 

refreshments, those attending are invited to circulate around the hall to meet 

Parish  Council lors, Distr ict and County Council lors and local organisations and 

businesses.   
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Parish Council Chairman's Introduction 

Our Parish has always been a trailblazer in Rother District and again we have led the way in becoming 

the first Parish in the district to have a completed Neighbourhood Plan.   This was passed at a 

referendum on the 15th of March 2018 by an 86% majority. At a 46% turnout, this was over 40% higher 

than the national average of 32% for a Neighbourhood Plan referendum.  As a community, we should 

take a moment to reflect on the success of this achievement which so many people have contributed 

towards over the last 5 years. 

Thank you to everyone who voted and, as a result, thank you for playing a part in giving real future 

security to our village and to helping towards funding important infrastructure projects and 

protecting our valued green spaces. 

The District Council has indicated in principle that they will transfer the land at Street Farm (which has 

now greater protection through the Neighbourhood Plan as a local green space) to the Parish Council 

as soon as it becomes available and the Parish Council will do everything it can to ensure that this 

actually happens. At this point, the Parish Council will then develop a plan for its long- term 

management for the benefit of the community. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome all those who have moved to the Village recently.  

Sedlescombe is a village which has always attracted new residents and this year we welcome 56 new 

residents to our community. It may surprise some to know that over the last 4 years Sedlescombe has 

welcomed 228 new residents representing nearly 15% of our population. 

The Parish Council also welcomed back in September, Carol Hodgson as our Clerk who brings a wealth 

of knowledge and experience at a time when changes in legislation are placing considerably more 

demand on Parish Councils and Clerks. 

We also welcome a new Parish Councillor - Sally Sidgwick who has long ties with the village and brings 

her individual talents to the Council. It has been a real strength to the Parish Council over the years to 

have new residents join, bringing fresh ideas and enthusiasm as well as working positively alongside 

longer serving Councillors. 

This year we saw our Speedwatch programme revitalised by Andy Waters with many vehicles being 

reported for speeding through the village. The programme is having a real effect as we saw at the last 

session when not one car was caught over the speed limit in a two-hour session. However, volume of 

traffic through the village is still a problem and the Parish Council will be working with the Highways 

Authority to see how we can divert traffic away from the village and back onto the A21 in the future 

without causing problems for our smaller lanes. 

 

 

   Jonathan Vine-Hall 

   Chairman Sedlescombe Parish Council 

   March 2018 
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Annual Parish  Assembly  Minutes of the meeting held on  
Wednesday 29th March  2017 in Sedlescombe Village Hall 7pm  to 9pm  

 

PRESENT: 162 people were present at the meeting including: 
Cllr. Jonathan Vine-Hall (Chair of Sedlescombe Parish Council) Chairing the meeting 
Parish Councillors Peter Anson, Michelle Brister, Roy Chapman, Pauline Glew, Lindsey Fraser, Gareth 
Matthews, Deborah Veitch and Andy Waters. 
Sarah Willoughby (Interim Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer of Sedlescombe Parish Council) 
District Councillor Tony Ganly, County Councillor Angharad Davies. Police Inspector Dan Russell. 
1. Welcome from the Chairman of Sedlescombe Parish Council 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  For Health and Safety purposes Cllr Vine-Hall pointed 
out the emergency exits in the Village Hall and mustering points outside. 
2. Apologies for absence 
Apologies were received from Alan Olin (Sedlescombe Village Voice representative) 
3. Approval of Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on 24th April 2016 
It was proposed by Cllr Anson and seconded by Cllr Fraser to approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish 
Meeting held on 26th April 2016. 
4. Reports from the groups and organisations of Sedlescombe 
Before moving onto hearing the reports from the groups and organisations of Sedlescombe the Chairman 
extended his thanks to the following: 

¶ ¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ CŀǊƭŜȅΣ {ȅƭǾƛŀ .ŜŀƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ IǳŘǎƻƴ ǿƘƻΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘŜŀΣ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ 
ŀƴŘ ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ ŀǎ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ IǳŘǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ŦƭƻǿŜǊ ōŀǎƪŜǘǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ƎǊŜŜƴΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ tǳƳǇ IƻǳǎŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴǎ ǿƘƻ ǇǊƛƴǘ ƻǳǊ ǇƻǎǘŜǊǎ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ Řƻ ŀ ǿƛŘŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ Ƨƻōǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴǎΣ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ tŀǳƭƛƴŜ 
DƭŜǿΩǎ ƭƛŦǘ ǎŎƘŜƳŜ ǘƻ wƻȅ /ƘŀǇƳŀƴΩǎ ōŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƪŜŜǇ {ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜ ǘƛŘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ 
ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴǎ IŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ǊƛŎƪǿŀƭƭ IƻǘŜƭ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ рǘƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎΦ 

¶ !ƴŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƘŀǊŘπǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŘŜǾƻǘŜ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƭŀǎǘ ōǳǘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŜǊƪ /ŀǊƻƭ IƻŘƎǎƻƴΦ 

The chairman reminded all present about the forthcoming Spring Fayre on 13th May, to be held on the 
village green between 1 ς 4pm and the Summer Fayre, which is being managed by Aidan and Louise 
Meldrum. Anyone interested in helping should contact Aidan. Pat Evens and Jean Dellow were selling 
raffle tickets in aid of the Spring Fayre at 50p each or £2.50 per book. 
The Chairman advised that at the heart of an Annual Parish Meeting is the right for any resident on the 
electoral role, or anyone invited, to speak. A number of people had already requested to speak, of whom 
the following were called: - 
Pestalozzi International Village: A student from the Pestalozzi Village introduced himself. The son of a 
farmer, he has come from a small town near Mumbai in India and will be living at the Pestalozzi for two 
years. He was excited to come to England to complete his studies in Maths, Physics and IT and has 
ambitions to work in Silicon Valley in America. He values his opportunity to study in England and wants to 
give back to those in his community in India who are not as lucky. This is the first time the student had 
been to a different country and finds England beautiful. The residents of Sedlescombe are kind and 
welcoming and he is happy to live here. He thanked the village for their support of him as a newcomer. 
He has embraced village life, helps at Sedlescombe School and recently ran in the Hastings half marathon.  
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Pestalozzi currently has students from nine different countries and encourages its residents to share their 
cultures and values. The chairman affirmed that the Pestalozzi village is a very important and unique part 
of Sedlescombe and thanked them for their presentation.  
Sedlescombe CEP School: Caroline Harvey, the new head teacher since September 2016 introduced 
herself and four students to the meeting. Mrs Harvey wishes to build on the previous head teacher, Mrs 
IŀƳΩǎ ƭŜƎŀŎȅΦ aǊǎ IŀƳ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ {ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ be 
involved in school life as a Governor. The school said a fond goodbye to Mrs Ham by holding a street 
party with maypole dancing, in which the students got hopelessly tangled! Since Mrs Harvey joined 
Sedlescombe School, they have entered the Hastings Music Festival and visit the Conquest hospital to 
sing to patients. The school has had sporting success in the netball local finals, in which they won the Fair 
play award. The school football team have entered tournaments in Rother and Hastings and are the area 
champions. They recently represented the local area in a tournament in Lancing and have won 
tournaments with the Chelsea foundation, Battle Abbey and Schools FA Tournament. The school take 
learning seriously and have excellent Key stage tests results and reading results. The teachers are proud 
of the students for all their hard work.  Sedlescombe School are graded good by Ofsted, with pupils being 
attentive and interested, well behaved and smart. Mrs Harvey has made some changes to the school 
behaviour policy, encourages children to put others first and help and support each other to make the 
right choices, and wants to develop collective worship in the school.  
Sedlescombe Village Store and Post Office - Nicholas and Jo Johnson: Nicholas and Joanne thanked all 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎǳǎǘƻƳ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜΦ aǊ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 
expressed his pleasure at getting to know all over the year. It has been a difficult year, with salary cuts by 
the Post Office cut due to austerity measures. To combat this, Mr and Mrs Johnson started an initiative to 
be a community shop, to which they had a great response. However, Mr and Mrs Johnson were 
approached by the shop owners in Staplecross, who may take over the lease. The shop will continue with 
new people running it. Mr and Mrs Johnson will continue to live in Sedlescombe and hope the village will 
support the new shopkeepers.   
Special presentation by Inspector Dan Russell Inspector Russell introduced himself to those present and 
gave his background as Sergeant at Battle before becoming the Inspector for Rother. Inspector Russell 
informed all of the value of community intelligence in the fight against crime and praised John Caffrey 
and Alan Fuller for reporting suspicious activity. It transpired that people were stealing power cables, 
which is a big problem throughout the country, and resulted in the arrest of those involved. Inspector 
Russell thanked Mr Caffrey and Alan Fuller and presented Mr Caffrey with a special award. Inspector 
Russell would be available after the meeting to answer questions.  
5. Report of Parish Council Chairman 
Before Cllr. Jonathan Vine-Hall gave his report, he responded to some points raised by 11 residents 
regarding the Street Farm proposed development. His response is as follows:   

¶ ¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƻōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ ŀǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ у ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ п ȅŜŀǊǎΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ 
нмп ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ пмф ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴ ŎƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ 
¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘƭȅ ƻōƧŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ .ǊŜŘŜ [ŀƴŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ул 
ȅŜŀǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƛǎ ƴƻ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΦ   

¶ ¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƎƛǘƛƳŀǘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŀ 
WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƛǎǎǳŜ ŀ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜ ŀ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 
CŀǊƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ŀƴ ƻŦŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5/ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƳŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀƎƻΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ƛƎƴƻǊŜŘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŦŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ 
wŜǾƛŜǿ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƘƻǎŜ ǘƻ ƛƎƴƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƻŦ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΦ ! WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ƛǎ 
ŀ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǿƘŜǊŜōȅ ŀƴ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƧǳŘƎŜ ŘŜŎƛŘŜǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŀŘŜ ǿŀǎ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘ 
ƻǊ ƴƻǘΦ 
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¶ ¢ƘŜ t/ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŎǘ Ŏŀǳǘƛƻǳǎƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊǳŘŜƴǘƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ōȅ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ 
ŎŀǎŜ ŜȄƛǎǘǎΣ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ǎǘŜǇ ŀǘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜΦ   Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƛǊǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ t/ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ 
ǎǘŜǇǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ƛǘ ŜƴǘƛǊŜƭȅ ǎŜŜƪǎ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ 
bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ǇƭŀƴΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ¢ƘŜ t/ Ψǎ Ŏƻǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ǿŜ ǇǊǳŘŜƴǘƭȅ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴΦ  {ƘƻǳƭŘ ŀ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 
ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜŜƴ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ǘƻ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊ {ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŦƻǊ ƭŜƎŀƭƭȅ ǎŜƴǎƛǘƛǾŜ 
ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎΦ 

¶ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǎƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ   ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ ƻƴ ƻŦŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ōȅ 
ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻƴ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƭŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻǊ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ǘǊǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǇŜǘǳƛǘȅΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǊŜǇŜŀǘŜŘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƎƛǾŜǎ ŎŀǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŀƭ 
ǎǳǎǇƛŎƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪƛƴƎΦ CƻǊ ƭŜƎŀƭ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ 
ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΦ 

¶ ¦ƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ƻǊ ƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊǘƘŎƻƳƛƴƎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 
CŀǊƳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ƻƴΦ 

¶ 9ŀǎǘ {ǳǎǎŜȄ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǊŜǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƛŜƭŘ ƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǘ ƛǘ ƻǊ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ƛǘ ƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ 
ōǳƛƭǘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ƘƻǳǎŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŀƴǘ 
ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜΦ 

¶ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƭŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΣ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳǎΣ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ 
ƭŜƴƎǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘŜǊƳǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǊŜǾƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ŀ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŘŀǘŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ƭŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƴǎǇŀǊŜƴŎȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦ [ƛǘǘƭŜ ǿŜƛƎƘǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƴƻ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ƳŀŘŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŀƛǎŜǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴΦ 

¶ !ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ t/ΩǎΣ ŀǊŜ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǇƛǘŎƘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭǎ ǿƘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ƛƴ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ ǿƛǎƘŜǎΤ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ǎŀƳŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǾƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜƳΦ  

¶ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀƎƻΣ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǊŜŦǳǎŜŘ ŀ ƴŜŀǊ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŎŀƭ ǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ 
ƛƴ ¢ƛŎŜƘǳǊǎǘ ŎŀǳǎƛƴƎ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴŎȅ ƻŦ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ wƻǘƘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ !hb.Φ 

¶ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀƴȅ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŎƭŜŀǊ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘǿƻ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƴƻǘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƴŜǿ ƘƻǳǎƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎƛǘŜŘΣ ŀǎ ǎŜǘ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ w!мΦ !ǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘΣ 
{ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƛƴ ǎŜŎǳǊƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŀǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ Ǉƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŀƴǘ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎΦ 

¶ ¢ƘŜ ƭŀƴŘƻǿƴŜǊǎ ƻǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎƛǘŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ŀƴȅ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŀƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀƎƎǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳǘ ŀ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ŀǘ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŜ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴ ǿŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ 
Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǇǇŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀƴΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ у Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ π ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜƧŜŎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ 

Neighbourhood Plan. 
Via a resident survey and many consultations over the past 4 years, the village, through the Parish 
Council, has been preparing a Neighbourhood Plan. Neighbourhood Plans are about democracy and 
majority decisions taken by the community. The plan is not about the Parish Council but has been led by 
the majority view as expressed through five detailed and thorough consultations. Our plan is now with 
the government examiner, who will hopefully recommend the plan goes forward to a village referendum 
within the next 2 months.  
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The plan allocates sites for 39 houses against the District CouncilΩǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ орΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
the 39 may end up as 36 or 37. It is always prudent to build in a buffer in these plans against unexpected 
ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊƛǎŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ΨŀƭƭƻŎŀǘŜΩ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ 
tŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ƻƴƭȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀƴ ǳǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ΨŀƭƭƻŎŀǘŜΩ Ŏŀƴ ƘƻǳǎƛƴƎ Ǝƻ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 
special or highly controlled permission. 
All of the sites in the plan have received minimal objection by those who responded to the various 
consultations which were heavily publicised and included an exhibition in the village hall last August to 
which everyone was invited. Rumours that the plan allocates development for 73 or more houses are 
untrue; it allocates development for a maximum 39 houses. 
The plan refers other sites like the Church, Pestalozzi, Pump House Yard and the Sawmills, who wish to 
use profits from some housing to provide a car park for the church, volunteer accommodation for the 
charity, affordable housing and car parking for the school staff. All of these can be carried out under the 
District CouncilΩǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǊ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴΦ ¢ƘŜ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ 
Plan simply recognises these and includes references to these, so the community is aware of their 
existence. 
The Plan does not give approval or permission to any of these sites it - simply acknowledges they exist. 
wƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ǊƛƎƛŘ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ƻƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎƛǘŜǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ 35-house 
target and they have refused any flexibility in this area. 
There is also a boundary change at Balcombe Green.  No housing is allocated on this site. This change was 
requested by the District Council and was included for that reason. This means that the land has a 
presumption in favour of development, but the owners of that land will have many significant hurdles and 
objections to overcome, including the District CouncilΩǎ ƻǿƴ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ 
At the recent final consultation run by the District Council, just under 500 responses were received. The 
Parish Council made sure that every household received a consultation form to have the opportunity to 
make comment, (and that at the previous consultation in 2016) made sure that every household received 
two consultation forms and was invited to an exhibition to see and ask questions about every aspect of 
the plan.  
Rother District Council has audited all responses to the consultation and has removed any that appeared 
a problem. Our consultation attracted a record number of response for any consultation in Rother, with 
429 residents or 87% supporting the plan. Only 2.5% or just 13 residents objected to the plan and 4.5% or 
just 22 objected to one or other of the sites in the plan. An amazing 85% or 419 residents supported 
keeping Street Farm as a Green Space not to be developed. A few families encouraged the younger 
members of the family to engage in this process as they will be the ones who inherit the plan in the 
longer term. 
The Neighbourhood Plan is a democratic process with each resident having one equal vote. Sedlescombe 
Parish Council acknowledge that not everyone will agree with the plan. Typically, across the country an 
average of 12% people voting in Neighbourhood Plan referendums vote NO but the Council asks the 13 
residents who disagree with the plan and the rest of the community to respect the outcome even though 
it may not be exactly what they want. This is a time when we must come together as a community, 
Respect the democratic process, be cohesive and galvanised. 
The benefits for Sedlescombe with a Neighbourhood Plan will be significant, giving its residents a higher 
level of protection against unwanted aggressive developers and giving them a larger share of the 
Community Infra Structure Levy on new housing. This would amount to an estimated £200,000 going 
directly to Sedlescombe. With no plan, the amount received would be a maximum of £65,000.  
Over 70% of the cost of putting the plan together has been funded through government grants. 
Neighbourhood Planning is a key initiative for central government and Sedlescombe is one of the top 15% 
of over 2000 Neighbourhood Plan in progress. The Parish Council understands that a minority of 13 
residents (less than 1% of our Parish population) are against the plan. However, development will go 
ahead in Sedlescombe with or without the neighbourhood plan, because the District Council by its own 
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calculations has effectively lost control of delivering housing, giving developers the opportunity to build 
along village boundaries.  With a plan in place, Sedlescombe can have some control of this. Regardless of 
the Neighbourhood Plan, all of the sites in the plan could get planning permission because of Rother D/Ωǎ 
failure to deliver housing in the right places. 
The Neighbourhood Plan will deliver a higher level of protection against extra development in 
Sedlescombe and bring £200,000 of much needed cash for new infrastructure in Sedlescombe that would 
not otherwise come to our community, plus the protection of the valued green spaces of Red Barn Field 
and Street Farm.  With or without the Plan the same number of houses will be built in Sedlescombe. Is it 
not wise to protect the greenfield sites of Red Barn Field and Street Farm, have £200,000 for our own 
village projects and give ourselves a higher level of Protection with a Neighbourhood Plan in place? 
Rother District Council want to force villages like Sedlescombe to take on extra developments like Street 
farm, over and above the Neighbourhood Plan, because this is the easy solution to their problem 
regardless of the cost to our community in an environment where there is already an over stretched 
school, poor public transport and traffic issues. 
Rother has spent many thousands of Officer hours trying to force the development of Street Farm onto 
Sedlescombe, whilst failing to ensure it delivers the current 650 house shortfall in the District.  Rother 
needs to find 40 developments the size of Street Farm to solve their problem, which equates to 2 extra 
developments like Street Farm in 20 villages and towns across Rother. The levies from these will largely 
go to pay for new infrastructure, not in Sedlescombe or other villages but in Bexhill. This is a published 
ŦŀŎǘΦ  hǳǊ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŜȄǘǊŀ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ wƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŀ 
£135,000 in infrastructure payments instead of £65,000.  
We have been advised this week by Rother District Council that the much-publicized promise of 
affordable housing at Street Farm will not go to children of Sedlescombe, or those with connections to 
{ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜΣ ŀǎ wƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŜƘƻǳǎŜ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ рл ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ммл0 people currently on the 
housing register anywhere across Rother. None of these people have any direct connection to 
Sedlescombe and they will be housed here regardless of the lack of infrastructure and transport links 
offered by Sedlescombe.  
Another benefit of the Neighbourhood Plan is that the Parish Council can stipulate through section 106 
agreements that the children of Sedlescombe residents and those with actual connections to 
Sedlescombe, as opposed to the broader definition used by Rother, have first preference to the 
affordable housing delivered by the Neighbourhood Plan. Our Neighbourhood Plan will deliver as much if 
not more affordable housing than that promised by Street Farm. 
An officer from the Highways authority was invited to come tonight to answer questions on how we can 
control speeding and how the housing at the north end of the village will be used to reduce speeding into 
the village, as we appreciate that some residents have understandable concerns. 
We need to get a YES vote at referendum, so can we please ask everyone to come out and vote YES at the 
referendum to secure a higher level of protection against the District Council placing further unwanted 
development on our community. Upward of £200,000 in funds could be used for infrastructure like road 
calming and investment in play areas or cycle tracks. The Parish Council will consult with everyone on the 
best use of the funds at a later stage. All this plus affordable housing for the children of Sedlescombe! 
A NO vote will deprive our community of at least £135,000 of funding for Infrastructure, it will open 
Sedlescombe to uncontrolled development, will not put the children of Sedlescombe residents first for 
affordable housing and will have the continued risk of development of Street farm in the future. 
The Parish Council asks everyone who has some objection to the plan to try to put aside those differences 
and come together as a cohesive, galvanised community. Anyone who wants to speak to the Council 
about the Plan or has a neighbour or friend who could not come tonight to contact the clerk, or any 
Councillor and we will arrange to meet with you to discuss any issues raised. 
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Public Toilets and Car Park 
Cllrs Michelle Brister and Peter Anson have been investigating the possibility of the Parish Council taking 
on responsibility for the Brede Lane toilets and car park. Rother District Council wish to devolve 
responsibility for the car park and toilets to the Parish Council, which Rother currently own and run, paid 
by meŀƴǎ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ Council tax. If the Parish Council takes the car park and toilets on, they will pay for 
them by increasing the Parish precept. The Parish Council carry out functions within their annual budget, 
financed by the precept, which is added to Council tax. The total of Council tax and precept makes up the 
ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ bill, which will increase if the car park and toilets are taken over. If the Parish Council decide 
not to take on responsibility for these, they will become redundant and Rother may sell them for 
development. However, running costs for the car park and toilets, would cost the Parish Council more 
than it costs Rother as Rother have existing contractors and a direct labour force. Rother cannot advise 
the possible costs should the Parish Council take over.  If the Parish Council agreed to take on the car park 
and toilets, they would have to set aside money each year to meet future expenditure, such as the car 
park resurfacing, etc. The Parish Council do not want to take out a loan or have a financial crisis.  
In order to arrive at a decision, Council need to know whether there is a need for the car park and toilets. 
Use of the car park spikes between 8.45 and 9am and during school closing time. Cllrs Brister and Anson 
have carried out some research and have visited the school and doctors to enquire whether they have a 
need for them. Mrs Harvey, head teacher at Sedlescombe School, will ask the governors if they want 
ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ǎǇŀŎŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ǳǎŜ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ŀ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳǎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ does not need additional parking spaces or use of the 
toilets for storage. Pumphouse have no need for them either. There will be a public consultation, with a 
questionnaire, before Council make a final decision on this matter.  
The advantage of having a car park is that should yellow lines be introduced to Sedlescombe in the future, 
residents and visitors will have use of the car park. Cllrs Brister and Anson have calculated that it would 
cost around £5,000 to run the car park, although there could be additional costs such as charges by 
Southern Water for waste and surface drainage. Running costs include administration and maintenance. 
However, some houses access their garages through the car park and it is unclear whether they have a 
maintenance agreement. The recommendation from the Parish Council are that the perceived costs are 
acceptable, and that the Parish Council acquire the car park.  
The two most obvious users of the toilŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎΣ ŀǎ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎΦ 
The perceived cost of running the toilets are around £15,000 per annum, which could be reduced by 
£1,600 if the business rates are withdrawn. Problems associated with taking on responsibility of the 
toilets are that sanitary ware, tiling and partitions need to be renewed every 10 years or so. The 
recommendation of the Parish Council is that they do not take on toilets. The Parish Council wants the 
views of the residents of Sedlescombe and asks that all residents take part in the consultation. Forms are 
in the village shop and the box at the back of the hall. The more forms received, the better informed the 
Parish Council will be when making a decision. It is important to remember that a decision to take on 
either the car park or toilets will have a long-term impact on Council tax. 
Red Barn Field.  
aǳŎƘ ǿƻǊƪ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪŜƴ ƛƴ wŜŘ .ŀǊƴ CƛŜƭŘ ŀǘ tŀǳƭƛƴŜ DƭŜǿΩǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜΣ ŦǳƴŘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
grants. The Parish Council invites all to come along on the 25th of June for a special event. More will be 
published closer to the date. 
 

6. Prize Draw for Sedlescombe Volunteers by Cllr. Roy Chapman 
The winner of the Volunteers Prize Draw is Ashley Davey as drawn by Cllr. Chapman. Cllr. Vine-Hall 
thanked Cllr Chapman and his team of volunteers who carry out an enormous amount of work, much of 
which is behind the scenes. Their contribution makes the village a happier place and saves a lot of money. 
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Cllr. Vine-Hall advised that the Parish Council's Financial Report had been printed in the Annual Directory 
and asked for those who had any questions to ask these during the Q and A session or to email the clerk. 
Before the Q and A session Cllr Vine-Hall welcomed two new Councillors Andy Waters and Gareth 
Mathews. Andy is already well connected with the Council as he looks after the footpaths and does an 
enormous amount of maintenance work with Roy Chapman. Andy will co-ordinate the speed watch 
campaign, which needs more volunteers. Speeding primarily affects people on The Street and it would be 
good to have residents of The Street as part of the speed watch team. Gareth has been connected to the 
village for many years and the PC are looking forward to working with both men.  
7. Question and Answer Session 
District Cllr. Tony Ganly, County Councillor Angharad Davies and Inspector Dan Russell joined Cllr. Vine-
Hall on the stage for a Q and A session. Some of the questions are as follows: 
Q: Relating to the future of the Public Toilets in Sedlescombe ς would Rother DC demolish them? 
A: Cllr. Ganly responded that District Council is waiting for Sedlescombe PCõs response regarding the Car Park and toilets. 

No discussion has taken place by the DC on what would happen if the response from the PC is negative. As a guess he presumed 
also that demolition is possibly an option.  
Cllr Vine-Hall responded that PC has investigated several possible alternative uses but the £1,800pa business rates and other 
associated costs make most options unviable. RDC have not commented what they would do one way or the other, but common 
sense says the public toilets will be demolished. 
Q: To Cllr Davies, on the effect of new housing on the roads 
A: Cllr Davies responded that there will have to be a consultation on the road safety issues. Monies will be available from the 
CIL to go towards this sort of thing. PC with CC have met with the Road Safety Officer to discuss traffic problems through the 
central village but due to on road parking and the bus route it is difficult ð as in all villages - to install things like humps etc.  
Cllr Vine-Hall added that he was with the Highways Officer looking at proposed housing at the end of the village and as 
Angharad has commented Highways approach to slowing traffic is with visual cues. PC has met and had discussions with 
Highways several times over the years, but their problem is with lack of funding. The only way to get things done is through the 
ôMatch-funding programmeõ which is why the CIL is so important to the village. 
Q: On ensuring all new houses have footpaths and is that condition explicit in the Neighbourhood Plan to 
the village and if there was building at the sawmills, you'd have a footpath then all the way from there 
down into the village? 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that any of the allocated sites in the Neighbourhood Plan basically have to have a footpath access 
to the village ð it is one of the key things, which is part of what they call sustainable development.  Walking.  The ability to walk 
to a central point. The Sawmills site is classed as an ôenabling developmentõ and as an employment site is very important to 
RDC especially as Sedlescombe is listed in their Core Strategy as a village that needs more employment.  For example, this 
development might have some affordable housing and live/work units, so people might have a house with a little workshop.  It 
means that they're not walking and driving around so much. 
Q: Concerning the public toilets being available for Ramblers and the number of houses on the Street 
Farm development 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded ð Street Farm: The initial proposal was for 50 houses and other associated items but finally went 
in on a planning application as 18.  The current one is for 16 on the same site. At the exhibition of which 330 people attended, the 
forms (completed anonymously) should that Street Farm was rated the second-last preference that nobody wanted. The 
allotments being the least wanted development.    
Public Toilets: Many Ramblers use these facilities, but they do not pay Sedlescombe PC Council Tax. If residents wish to 
subsidise the Ramblers coming to the village and using the toilets, then that's something that, as a community, we have to 
decide on. Historically toilets are provided across Rother by the District Council for people moving around. It was a general 
cost across the whole district, but this is now changing so we have to ask ôWell, who uses it? And if we don't use it, do we want to 
pay for those people who do come for some reason, for whatever your reason is, or not, or do we charge for it? It might seem like 
a small issue, but it's quite complicated to try to manage it. 
 

Q: Further comment on the public toilets: It is not just the Ramblers that use the Car Park. There is a lot of 
overflow from the Brickwall Hotel (also in the street) if a huge do is on. The School when various events 
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are on. The toilets have also acted as a useful backup when the surgery toilet was out of use. They are 
beautifully kept at the moment. 
A: Cllr. Anson added that the Doctors Practice and the School had both commented they had sufficient toilets for their 
establishments. 
Q: Reducing the speed limit north of the village hall from 50 to 30mph around the Church 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that PC has had numerous meetings with CC to ask them to reduce the speed in the small lanes 
and they will not do it. However, at the north end of the village they will move the 30-mile-an-hour limit right out, and I think 
it's at that point we might actually go back to them now as result of the comments made to say, "Can we have that staging?" 
especially as Highways England have introduced 40 and 50mph speed limits along local stretches of the A21 and you go 
through Stream Lane which is technically 60mph ð it is illogical and wrong.  
Cllr Davies (ESCC) responded that PC could certainly have the discussions.  She had no idea at present whether they would 
agree to ð if it's just a case of moving the signs, there might be a possibility.  If you're just shifting the signs along in some way. 
Insp Dan Russell (ES Police) responded that itõs an issue raised in a number of villages. Through the Community Speed Watch, 
he would provide a Police Officer to support them to do some enforcement on the street.  They will obviously consult with 
Highways and ask some questions about danger, etc., from them and Highways will look at accident figures. A lot of the time, 
they look at accident figures and say, "Is this a red area for accidents?" and if it's not, they probably wouldn't consider it, 
because Sussex Police do have discussions, but Insp Russell was happy to take part in those discussions and put their proposals 
forward, because road safety is key.    
Q: The Neighbourhood Plan ς Sedlescombe not receiving the CIL funds and the Street Farm Judicial 
Review costs of £80,000 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that PC do offer to come and speak to anyone about these issues ð in groups or in any other way. 
The balance of the Community Infrastructure Levy will go to the District Council, and that will go to developments and 
infrastructure in Bexhill - not in Sedlescombe - because there is already a published plan, the 123 List. Cllr. Vine-Hall 
calculated that RDC would collect a minimum of £10m from development in rural Rother, none of which will be seen in those 
villages.  If the Sedlescombe NHP goes through SPC will receive £200,000 in CIL, if it does not SPC will receive £65,000 
maximum.  The Judicial Review will not cost SPC £80,000.  The process is being taken step-by-step and evaluated at each 
stage. Parish Council is spending a small amount of money and the balance is being funded through a number of individuals 
and organisations.  It may cost Rother DC £80,000, but that is their choice. Parish Council has offered an ôOlive Branchõ to 
RDC to resolve this matter.   
Q: Further question to why Parish Council is against including Street Farm in the NHP 
A: Cllr. Vine-Hall responded that it was explained in his earlier presentation but to recap: The Street Farm developers did not 
come forward with their site when SPC were appealing for new sites for the Neighbourhood Plan. They simply and aggressively 
put a planning application in, with the knowledge that the NHP just at that moment wasn't quite to the point where it had the 
weight and with the knowledge that RDC did not have their then five-year supply, which exposed them.  The developers were 
aware of that, as they had submitted an earlier application for 18 houses (not 16) which failed at the appeal ð it was refused by 
the Secretary of State.  Why?  (1) Because of the Neighbourhood Plan, because the weight that it was given and (2) at the time, 
RDC had a five-year supply.  At this point the developers could have approached SPC (as everyone else did) to include the site 
in the SNP but they simply aggressively put in a planning application.   
Comment: A resident commented on Street Farm and the Neighbourhood Plan ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ΨYŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΩ ƘŀŘ 
previously approached PC - before Cllr. Vine-IŀƭƭΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ς to consider the Street Farm site. 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that the site was considered by PC and also went out to the exhibition. 
Q: From a Non-Parish Resident commenting on the ownership and intention of the field proposed for 
development by the Church. 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that the Precious Field was the least objected to and supported because of the issues with parking 
and the more elderly attending the Church. It is for the Church to decide to progress the site and nothing to do with the PC. The 
inspector of the earlier edition of the NHP assessed the site and agreed that that it was acceptable in all sorts of planning terms.  
Cllr. Vine-Hall referred the question to Mr. Palmer ð the Church Warden 
Mr. Trevor Palmer (Church Warden) responded that Precious Field was originally sold by the Diocese to an individual which 
was subsequently bought from that individual with monies raised by public subscription. The terms on the field is that it is to 
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be used for the provision of a car park, possibly, and for raising funds for the renovations required by the Church. During the 
Quinquennial Reviews (5-year review of the building) the survey highlights the work required to the building which the Church 
cannot afford. The Parochial Church Council felt that the cost of giving up a third of the existing land to protect the church and 
to use the rest of the land for future extension of the churchyard made sense both morally and ethically.  
Cllr. Vine-Hall commented that in the planning policy, both Central Government and District Council, there is special 
provision for the maintenance of particularly Grade II buildings for religious purposes.  
Q: Parish CouncilΩǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Street Farm development as part of the NHP 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that it is not the responsibility of the District or Parish Council to promote a planning 
application on anyoneõs site. PC did in this instance alert residents to this major planning application. It did not have to be 
included in the consultation. The consultation was for people to comment on the NHP, not alternative sites. This would have 
caused the NHP to fail at examination. 
Q: A resident referred back to their earlier question on the Judicial Review ς and completed their request 
ǘƻ Ψŀǎƪ for a show of hands on the Judicial ReviewΩ 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that PC had already taken the decision to apply for a Judicial Review and reiterated that this 
point had already been explained. 
Q: Questions on the Judicial Review and concerns for {t/Ωǎ relationship with RDC and its residents 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that every PC Member was aware that the potential cost to RDC could be upwards of £80k as 
stated in PCõs letter to RDC just before their planning meeting. The whole process of the Judicial Review was fully discussed at 
a Parish Council meeting with resolutions passed. It would be RDCõs decision to commit residents to this level of expenditure. 
Parish Council had met several times with District Councillors and Senior Officers who all agreed to work collaboratively 
together to achieve this plan and Members felt let down by RDCõs actions.  Regarding ôsouring future negotiations between 
SPC and RDC, especially Planning.õ Cllr. Vine-Hall did not feel this was would be the case. 
Q: Oƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ǾŜǊǎǳǎ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ t/{hΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ƛŦ ŀ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŘǳƳ ŘŜōŀǘŜ could 
be arranged 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that as much as he would like to see a referendum debate ð which would be a decision for the PC ð 
PC is not legally permitted to do this as the Referendum Rules prevent the PC promoting a ôYesõ vote. Cllr. Vine-Hall clarified 
this was during the ôReferendumõ period. The NHP is a reflection of several consultations ð of which the comments are 
available to read on the website. Out of a population of 1,400 there have been 34 objections.  PC has done everything to 
encourage people to make comments and those who do not get involved, that is their choice. 
Q: A comment on lobbying taking place around the Neighbourhood Plan and Street Farm 
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that the PC is not involved in lobbying and has no control over those that wish to lobby.  
Lobbying does bring a level of awareness to a situation, so should be seen as a good thing.  Lobbying has taken place here 
tonight which is absolutely fine, it is an expression of opinion. Many people have attended this evening as they have issues with 
the NHP.  
Comment from a past Sedlescombe resident who had grown-up in the Village. She was in support of the 
Neighbourhood Plan and the need for affordable housing to allow people growing up the village to be 
able to stay in the village. (This was met with applause) 
Comment from a resident that she had gained support from over 360 residents in East View Terrace 
against the development at Street Farm and for the Neighbourhood Plan and thanked the Parish Council 
for their work in putting the plan together 
Q: /ƻƳƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎƛƴƎ ΨcoerciveΩ ǘȅpe lobbying for the Neighbourhood Plan. Question on the Village 
being aware of the boundary changes ς from Bexhill and Battle Constituency to Maidstone and The 
Weald Constituency for the next election.  
A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that in the coming County Council elections boundaries had changed from Sedlescombe and 
Ewhurst to Sedlescombe and Westfield ð which will also affect the next District Council elections. 
Q: The current Neighbourhood Plan does not and cannot reflect the views of the Village. The initial 
consultation views were for brown-field sites, sites that gave employment, sites that were actually 
outside the village. 
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A: Cllr Vine-Hall responded that was a problem in all villages across the country, the initial reaction was the same.  There was 
the issue PC faced with the rigid approach of the District Council who would not support that.  There has been much comment 
on this topic and sadly it would have been a good test case to show RDC how you could improve housing, improve villages and 
have minimum impact. Sites were chosen, put forward for consultation and responses came back, with a very low level of 
objection.  Wherever possible PC has tried to incorporate the original objectives.  The houses will come anyway but the NHP 
gives us more say. The only difference is that we would have substantially less funding, less control and no control over the 
affordable housing 
A comment that the Neighbourhood Plan is hugely complicated and should be supported to avoid the 
problems seen in other villages across the South East.   
A letter from a resident who wishes to remain anonymous in support of the Neighbourhood Plan and a 
warning against the potential impact of unwanted housing should it not progress. 
A letter from a resident commenting that the Neighbourhood Plan delivers all the housing required and 
that the environmental effects should be considered of the impact of development on Street Farm as well 
as the additional negative effect of traffic on Brede Lane which will result. RDC should not over-ride the 
democratic process of the Neighbourhood Plan. 
 

End of Q and A 
 

Cllr Vine-Hall called Carol Hodgson to the stage. He announced Carol Hodgson will be leaving after nearly 3 
years as Clerk to the Parish Council. Carol has worked extremely hard over this time and has gained the 
respect and appreciation of not only the Council but of many residents who have met and spoken with her. 
She will be missed, and we would like to present her with a gift as thanks for all her hard work. 
8. Prize draw for those in attendance 
The Door Prize, a dinner for two at the Queens Head, was won by Anne Harrod. Cllr Vine-Hall thanked the 
Queens Head for donating the prize.  
9. End of meeting 
Cllr. Vine-Hall thanked all for attending and invited them to stay for refreshments. He also reminded all 
present to see Jean Dellow and Pat Evans for Spring Fayre raffle tickets and to see Aidan if they wanted to 
volunteer for the Summer Fayre and see the display tables. 
 
 
 
 

Multi -Use Games Area (MUGA) 

This area is managed by the Parish Council on behalf of the  
Sedlescombe Public Playing Field and Recreation Ground Trust. 

Any ball game can be played on the MUGA  
and the general public use will remain free.   

Group bookings or commercial use should be  
booked through the Parish Clerk. 

The cost for 2018 is £12 per hour.   
Please note there is no parking on the site.  

Please park in the road or in the public car park  

a short distance away in Brede Lane.  

(Public toilets are also available here). 
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Sedlescombe Parish Council is grateful to every single one of our fantastic 

volunteers. Your valuable support throughout the year has helped in so many ways and we 
would like to share with our community some of those ǘŀǎƪǎΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 

Tackling minor repair jobs with Cllr. Chapman such as -  
 

Riverside Playground and MUGA 

¶ wŜǇŀƛǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƴƴƛǎ ƴŜǘǎ 

¶ YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ a¦D! ŎƭŜŀƴ ς ŎƭŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜōǊƛǎ 

¶ YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊ ς ǊŜǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ǎǿƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǘǎ 

¶ tƛŎƪƛƴƎπǳǇ ƭƛǘǘŜǊ ŘƛǎŎŀǊŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ 
East View Kickabout area 

¶ /ƭŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƭŜŀǾŜǎΣ ŘŜōǊƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀǎǎ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƛǘŎƘ 

¶ /ǳǘǘƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŘƎŜǎ 

¶ .ƻǳƴŘŀǊȅ ŦŜƴŎƛƴƎ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ 
Village Green 

¶ aŀƛƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŦƭƻǿŜǊ ǘǳōǎ 

¶ wŜǇŀƛǊƛƴƎ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ ŘŀƳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀǎǎ 

¶ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŘŀƴƎŜǊ 

¶ YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ tǳƳǇ IƻǳǎŜ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƛŘȅ 
Red Barn Field 

¶ wŜǇŀƛǊƛƴƎ ŘŀƳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜōƻŀǊŘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǾŀƴŘŀƭƛǎƳ 

¶ wŜƳƻǾƛƴƎ κ ǊŜǘǊƛŜǾƛƴƎ Ǉƻǎǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǿƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƴŘ ōȅ ǾŀƴŘŀƭǎ 

¶ ¦ǇƪŜŜǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀŘƻǿ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎΣ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŀƴǘƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŦƻǊŀƎƛƴƎ Ƙŀōƛǘŀǘ  

¶ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ ƳŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǊǳƛǘƛƴƎ ƘŜŘƎŜǊƻǿǎ 
{ǇƻǊǘǎ CƛŜƭŘ 

¶ {ǘǊƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƴŜǘǘƭŜǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƎ ōƛƴ 

¶ wŜƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŀǎǘƛŎ ŎƘŀƛǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǊƛǾŜǊ 
Church Hill 

¶ /ƭŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻǘǇŀǘƘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ Iŀƭƭ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
 

We also have an amazing group of volunteers who deliver this Annual Report and Directory, 

Sedlescombe Neighbourhood Plan Consultations and Bulletins (three times a year) to every 

household in the Parish.  Thank you, volunteers! We couldn't do it without ȅƻǳΧΧΦ  
 

Thanks also go to Blackbrooks Garden Centre for doing the planting up of the tubs on the 

village green. 
 

If you would like to be involved as a Parish Council volunteer, we would be pleased to hear 

from you. Just contact our Parish Clerk on ( : 075 310 654 69 or by email 

clerk@sedlescombe.org.uk 
 

The Councillors also on a weekly rota basis inspect the Riverside Playground, MUGA and 

Kickabout area at East View Terrace where many of the above repairs are identified.  
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Jonathan Vine-Hall - Chairman of the Parish Council
Contact: ( : 07973 129505 Hurst House, Hurst Lane, Sedlescombe TN33 0PE

Jonathan joined  the Parish Council in August 2010, has been its Chairman since May
2012. Jonathan is an ex-officio member of every committee and is actively involved
ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 
related bodies.  Jonathan has lived in Sedlescombe since 2003 and farms Hurst Estate 
between Brede Lane and Cripps Corner. He competes in Western Riding is also  
Chairman of  Raystede Centre for Animal Welfare and has 3 rescue dogs and 2 rescue 
horses. In addition he works as a mediator for the Hastings and Rother Mediation 
Service.

Pauline Glew - Vice-Chairman of Parish Council,
Chairman of Finance Committee and Chair of Red Barn Working Group

Contact: ( : 01424 870258 Kagiso, 36 Park Shaw, Sedlescombe TN33 0PP
Pauline joined the Parish Council in 2003 and is an ex-officio member of all 
Committees.  She is Parish Council's representative on SALC, RALC, Rother Transport 
Action Group and Sedlescombe Neighbourhood Watch (also the Treasurer). Pauline 
runs the Sedlescombe Lift Scheme, Treasurer on the Sedlescombe Friendship Club 
Committee and Secretary of the Spring Fayre .

Roy Chapman - Councillor
Contact: ( : 01424 870520    Ashdown Cottage, Cottage Lane, Sedlescombe TN33 0RR
Roy was elected to the Parish Council in May 2011. He is Chairman of the Playing Field 
Trust, a Member of the Planning, Finance, Neighbourhood Plan, Parking & Traffic, 
Emergency Planning Advisory and Red Barn Working Group Committees.  Roy has lived 
in and been associated with Sedlescombe and its surrounding areas for more than 40 
years and ran his own building business here.  He is Chairman of Battle Writers Group. 
His interests include photography, the arts and conservation.

Peter Anson - Councillor
Contact: ( : 01424 870862 Durhamford, Stream Lane, Sedlescombe TN33 0PB
Peter joined the Parish Council in 2012. He is a Member of the Finance Committees. He 
is Council's representative on the Sedlescombe Sports Association Committee, Peter is 
a retired Chartered Surveyor and spent almost 50 years in the property business 
specialising in property investment, development and planning. He has lived in 
Sedlescombe for over 20 years and is Chairman of the Restholme Trust. Peter enjoys 
gardening, fishing, cricket watching & entertaining grandchildren, the latter for limited 
periods!

Michelle Brister - Councillor
Contact: ( : 07801 034002 Dell View, Hawkhurst Road, Sedlescombe 

Michelle was co-opted to the Parish Council in February 2015.  She administers the 
Sedlescombe Jobs Network Facebook Page connecting business and individuals to local 
people seeking work.  She is also a member of the Red Barn Working Group 
Committee. Michelle has lived in Sedlescombe since 1996 and is a Business 
Development Consultant 

Lindsay Fraser - Councillor
Contact: ( : 01424 871064 10 Blacklands, Sedlescombe

Lindsay was co-opted to the Parish Council in August 2013. She is a member of the 
Neighbourhood Plan and Emergency Advisory committees. Lindsay moved to 
Sedlescombe in 2010. Her professional background is in research into the early 
detection of women's cancers. She is working full time on a research PhD at the 
LƴǎǘƛǘǳǘŜ ŦƻǊ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ IŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ {ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜ ϧ ²ŜǎǘŦƛŜƭŘ 
Surgeries Patient Involvement Group. 
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Andy Waters - Councillor
Contact: ( : 01424 870693 Bulmer Lodge, The Green, Sedlescombe TN33 0QA

Andy joined the Parish Council in February 2017. He is a retired company director, 
and has lived in Sedlescombe since July 2013.  Andy is a member of the Red Barn 
Working Group Committee and Coordinator for the Sedlescombe Community 
Speedwatch Group.   He is also actively involved in general maintenance around the 
Parish.  Andy is a Committee member of the Sedlescombe and District Garden 
Society, and member of the Rural Past Times Group, and Warden for the 
Sedlescombe footpaths. His interests include walking, gardening and cooking.

Gareth Matthews - Councilllor
Contact: ( : 075811 76936 22 Gorselands, Sedlescombe TN33 0PT

Gareth joined the Parish Council in February 2017. He has lived in Sedlescombe for 6 
years. Gareth is a keen sportsman and is a PE Teacher at a local secondary school.  He 

is still involved with the Bonfire Society in Staplecross - where he grew-up. 

Sallyann Sidgwick - Councillor
Contact: ( : 01424 871081      Stream Farm, Stream Lane, Sedlescombe TN33 0PB
Sally was co-opted to the Parish Council in November 2017. She is Secretary of 

Sedlescombe Restholme Trust, and works locally as a self-employed bookkeeper. 
Sally moved to Sedlescombe in 1998.

Carol Hodgson - Parish Clerk / Financial Officer
Contact: ( : 075 310 654 69 April Cottage, Church Road, Catsfield, TN33 9DP.

Carol first became the Parish Clerk/RFO to Sedlescombe PC in July 2014. Following a 
brief break in 2017 due to health problems, she returned in September 2017 to 
continue with her previous role. She is currently employed by the Parish Council for 25 
hours per week. Carol lives in Catsfield with her husband and her 2 teenage children. 
She enjoys travelling, cooking and fundraising.

East Sussex County Councillor Carl Maynard
Contact: ( : 07595 462 528    Dines Wood, 22 Baldslow Down, Westfield, TN37 7NH
Carl was elected councillor for Brede Valley and Marsham in 2005 has been a ward 

councillor on Rother District Council since 1999. His current Committee Membership 
is: Lead Member for Adult Social Care and Health, Lead Member for Adult Social Care 

and Health, Cabinet, East Sussex Health and Wellbeing Board, ESBT Strategic 
Commissioning Board and Full Council.

Rother District Councillor Tony Ganly
Contact: ( : 01580 830704     Morgay House, Junction Road, Staplecross. TN32 5SH
Tony was elected to Rother DC in May 2007.  His current Committee Membership is: 
Cabinet, Rural Affairs and Town Council Liaison, Waste and Recycling, Joint Waste 
Committee, Planning Committee. Tony is also Rother DC's representative on AiRS. He 
is the Parish representative for Ewhurst and Sedlescombe. 
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR THREE YEARS 2016-17, DRAFT 2017-18 & BUDGET 2018-19 

 All amounts are GBP Final 2016-17 Draft 2017-18* Budget 2018-19 

 

I 

N 

C 

O 

M 

E 

Precept on District Council 45,054 46,344 47,734 

Local Council Tax Support Grant 1,334 667 0 

Agency income from Authorities 222 0 0 

Interest and investment income 23 15 15 

Grant Income 10,751 3,150 0 

Sale of footpath leaflets / Parish maps 30 20 20 

Sale of advertising - Annual Directory 347 55 480 

CIL 0 7,320 0 

Other Income 0 13,450 0 

Total Income 57,761 70,969 48,249 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

E 
 

X 
 

P 
 

E 
 

N 
 

D 
 
I 
 

T 
 

U 
 

R 
 

E 

Allowance 200 200 200 

Printing 822 793 717 

Audit 320 562 450 

Computer and Software 0 627 100 

Website 228 228 2,000 

Data Protection and DPO 35 35 2,035 

Election Expenses 0 0 165 

Hall Hire 181 150 300 

Insurances 998 1,036 1,067 

Legal Expenses 0 0 2,000 

Maintenance of Offices 200 100 200 

Miscellaneous 331 315 300 

Phone 132 80 120 

Stamps 25 46 50 

Stationery 185 182 500 

Subscriptions 500 627 649 

Training 254 223 1,000 

Travel 0 134 100 

Clerk Employment 15,123 16,607 21,700 

General Amenities 0 0 200 

Grants and Prizes 300 465 500 

Loans and Repayments 5,636 10,547 4,643 

Grounds Maintenance 2,585 3,017 3,000 

Dog Bins 345 351 360 

Traffic Calming 1,529 0 0 

Neighbourhood Plan 8,305 16,973 0 

Speed Watch 0 0 1,000 

Prof Playground Inspections 65 65 70 

Red Barn Field 2,645 395 1,000 

East View Kickabout Area 0 400 2,200 

Village Green Assets 177 112 0 

Sportsfield Car Park  21 0 200 

Bus Shelter 10 0 100 

Brede Lane Car Park 0 57 300 

Riverside Playing Area 186 645 2,000 

Multi-Use Games Area 0 118 1,000 

Maintenance of Assets 0 452 2,000 

Total Expenditure 41,338 55,542 55,226 
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 All amounts are GBP Final 2016-17 Draft 2017-18* 
 

R 
 

E 
 

S 
 

E 
 

R 
 

V 
 

E 
 

S 

General Reserves 26,491 30,903 

Earmarked Reserves as followsééé.   

Neighbourhood Plan 9,745 0 

Refurbishing Toilets 1,000 1,000 

Traffic Calming 10,031 10,031 

MUGA 6,000 6,000 

Riverside Playing Field 9,200 9,200 

Red Barn Field 1,000 1,000 

Red Barn Field Grant Income 729 729 

Maintenance of Assets 2,000 2,000 

Repayment of PWLB Loan 5,600 193 

Anonymous Donation re: Street Farm 0 11,000 

CIL 0 7,320 

Reserves Balances as at 31st March 71,796 79,384 

*NB. These are Draft 2017-18 figures are to the end of March 2018 and will change for the year end.  

 

Responsible Financial Officer's (RFO) report.......... 
 

The Parish Council applies for funding from Rother District Council on an annual basis 

following agreement of the budget.  The amount awarded is known as the annual precept and 

is the Parish CouncilΩǎ Ƴŀƛƴ ǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƻŦ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ.  To cover the rising costs of services and to 

compensate for the loss of the Council Tax Reduction Scheme Grant, the 2018/19 precept was 

increased by 3% to receive a total of £46,344.06.  The actual increase to households amounted 

to 2.28% as there had been an increase this year in the number of Sedlescombe households 

paying Council tax.   
 

Income 
Parish Council has been very fortunate this year to receive the following additional income 

¶ ϻоΣмрл ƛƴ ƎǊŀƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ DǊƻǳƴŘǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ {ŜŘƭŜǎŎƻƳōŜ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ tƭŀƴ 

¶ ϻмоΣпрл ƛƴ ŀƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ 
tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ 

¶ ϻтΣонл ƛƴ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ LƴŦǊŀǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ [ŜǾȅ ό/ŀǊǘǊŜŦ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘύ    
 

Expenditure 

Every year there are one-off costs to contend with. In most cases these are predicted as part 
of the planned preventative maintenance.  In 2017/18 these one-off costs included: 

¶ ϻрΣплт ŦƻǊ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǊŜǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tǳōƭƛŎ ²ƻǊƪǎ [ƻŀƴ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ a¦D!Φ  

¶ ϻуфл ŦƻǊ ǘǊŜŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŀǘ 9ŀǎǘ ±ƛŜǿ ¢ŜǊǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ wƛǾŜǊǎƛŘŜ tƭŀȅ !ǊŜŀ 

¶ ϻмрр ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŀŘƭŜ ǎǿƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wƛǾŜǊǎƛŘŜ tƭŀȅ !ǊŜŀ  

¶ ϻсну ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƴǘŜǊ 

¶ ϻмоΣотл ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ WǳŘƛŎƛŀƭ wŜǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ 
 

If you have any questions regarding the financial statement for the Parish Council, please feel 
free to contact The Parish Clerk/RFO.
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ARCHITECTURAL AUTHOR 
 

  Mrs Julia Chapman  
Ashdown Cottage, Cottage Lane, Sedlescombe 

  01424     870520 

Author of the following books about 
Sedlescombe......... 

 

'LIFE THROUGH THE LENS' 

A Pictorial history of the village 
 

'HOP-SCOTCH & SPINNING TOPS' 

The history of the old Primary School 
 

'THE TIMES OF OUR LIVES' 

Memories of local people 
 

Books can be purchased at the local shop or 
contact Julia at the above address 

CHIROPODY / PODIATRY CONSTRUCTION/BUILDERS 

 

 

 

 

COUNSELLING / THERAPY DRAINAGE SOLUTIONS 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SPECIALISE IN 
Recycling solutions to Septic Tank,  
Treatment Plant Soakaway issues.   
Reducing escalating cesspit costs. 

Septic Tank Maintenance 
Surface Water Issues 

T:  01424 871081 or M: 07840 172432 
www.ecoflo-irrigation.co.uk 

Stream Farm, Stream Lane, Sedlescombe 

Lesley Ballard  

Counsellor BSc (Hons)  

Registered member BACP  

07599 413864  

www.milltherapycentre.co.uk  

http://www.ecoflo-irrigation.co.uk/
http://www.milltherapycentre.co.uk/



